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  RDCK Transfer Station


Just a reminder: The Slocan Transfer Station is open every Tuesday and Saturday from 10am to 4pm, excluding holidays. For more information, please call the RDCK at 


(250) 352-6665.











During the spring and summer months, residents may want to erect fences and build on their properties. Please be sure to check where your lot lines are. The building inspector is at the Office every Thursday from 11am – 12pm if you wish to make an appointment. Alternatively, the CAO is available to answer any questions during regular business hours.











Utility & Tax Payments can be made at any time of year and will be applied to your account as a credit/prepayment. 


You can come into the Village Office and make payments with a debit card or cheque or if you bank with a credit union/BMO, payments can be made online!
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THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 250-355-2277      Fax: 250-355-2666


info@villageofslocan.ca


MAY 2017 





OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.
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The RDCK is encouraging its residents to sign up for a free and easy emergency notification system. Given the number of slides and flood events impacting the region, we want to ensure we can notify our public quickly in case of an emergency. For more info, visit:





http://www.rdck.ca/EN/meta/news-archives/2017-news-archive/sign-up-for-emergency-notification-system.html








2017 Council Meeting Schedule


April 10		May 8			June 12		


July 10			August 14		September 11


October 10 (Tues)	November 13		December 11
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LEGION EVENTS 


 Mothers Day Pancake Breakfast


                                         Sunday May 14th 8:30 to 11:30am


                                 Cost: $10 adult, $5 for children, 6 and under are free


Sunday Music jams  3:00 - 7:00


                                     Member Jackpot is now up to $30


                                          Names drawn at the jams must be present to win.


                                          If you are a member you are automatically in the draw. 


                                          If you would like to become a member you can


                                          join at the Legion or call Carol @ 355-2672 


                                          Member fees are 45$


You do not have to be a member to attend the functions at the Legion, just come down and a friend can sign you in!
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Boating season is on its way! Just a reminder to users that


moorage is not permitted on 


the waterfront. 


Please be courteous of other boats being launched or pulled out of the water.


The Village has the authority to tow boats that are 


non-compliant.
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ARE YOU IN NEED OF MEDICAL EQUIPMENT?


There is a volunteer group in Slocan that have a small 


variety of equipment for loan. If you are in need of a 


4-wheel electric scooter, wheel chair, crutches or walker


for medical reasons, contact the Village Office


at 250-355-2277. If there is something you require not on


the list, please call with the details of your needs!
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Springer Creek RV Park & Campground


     OPENING DATE: Thursday, May 18th, 2017


     CLOSING DATE: Tuesday, October 10,2017





                


                                                                                                               





                                                                                                                   For reservations or information:


                                                      May – Oct: 250-355-2266 | springr@telus.net �                                                     Nov – Apr: 250-355-2277 | info@villageofslocan.ca








THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED IN THE 


SLOCAN 2017 EASTER FESTIVITIES!
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We would like to welcome one and all to the Slocan’ Summer Mall outside at the expo park, where vendors from around the valley and entertainers too, will be joining us to play in the sun from 10am-2pm every Saturday (except a few). With a new and improved kid’s zone, new goodies at the concession, a twilight market at the end of every month, there will be lots of fun for all. There are many special events planned to entertain; carnival games, bubble making extravaganza, and the ever-popular water balloon blitz. We will also host a car show, a bike show, and fundraisers throughout the season.


NEW VENDORS ARE WELCOME!


Flea market items and imports are welcome as well! We will not turn down any reasonable and fair trade vendors either. For More info contact Gail @ 250-355-2747 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:gailmorris63@gmail.com" �gailmorris63@gmail.com� or Slocan Artisan and Farmers Market Facebook page.





The Slocan Valley Outrider’s Association


Annual Easter Hunt at the Horse Corral





Easter Egg Hunt at the 


Wellness Center Grounds





�
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The RDCK is pleased to announce the Fortis BC funded “Senior Energy Specialist” (SES) one-year position, effective May 1st, 2017. 


The Community Energy Association (CEA), a trusted advisor to accelerating Climate Action for Local Government, will deliver the program. Together we will advance implementation of Community Energy Plans: SCEEPs, CEEPs, and low carbon initiatives. To launch the project, the Senior Energy Specialist proposes to meet staff and/or Council to publicise the work plan and discuss opportunities to collaborate. The in-person meeting shall 


review opportunities to work regionally on a variety of energy 


conservation/ efficiency programs.





FIRE SAFETY


The Southeast Fire Centre is asking members of the public to exercise caution while conducting outdoor burning this spring. Anyone wishing to light an open fire must follow all burning regulations and take the following precautions:


Ensure that enough people, water and tools are on hand to control the fire and prevent it from escaping.


Do not burn during windy conditions. Weather conditions can change quickly and the wind may carry embers to other combustible material and start new fires.


Create a fireguard at least one metre around the planned fire site by clearing away twigs, grass, leaves and other combustible material.


Anyone planning to conduct a large burn should consider conducting smaller burns around the perimeter of the main fire site beforehand to create a fuel break and help prevent the fire from spreading beyond its intended size. Each of these fires should be kept small and must be completely extinguished before starting a new fire.


Never leave a fire unattended.


Make sure that the fire is completely extinguished and the ashes are cold to the touch before leaving the area for any length of time.


Anyone planning to do any large scale burning or conduct a grass burn larger than 0.2 hectares, must obtain a burn registration number (free of charge) ahead of time by calling 1-888-797-1717.


  To report a wildfire, unattended campfire, or open burn violation, call 1-800-663-5555.











VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: May 8, 2017








, 2016





Patricia Dehnel attended the meeting to introduce herself as the newly-appointed Senior Energy Specialist (SES) at the RDCK. The 1-year project will deliver a program to the 11 RDCK electoral areas and 9 member municipalities, with the goal of identifying and implementing low carbon energy initiatives, education, and promotion of energy efficiency and conservation.�


Andrea Wilkey, Executive Director of Community Futures (CF), presented to Council an introduction of CF’s programs and services and a summary of how they are assisting businesses in the area.�


Desiree Profili, Community Paramedic, presented to Council on BC Emergency Health Service’s (BCEHS) newly-formed program, to assist delivering health care services to seniors in rural communities. The program is a partnership between the BCEHS, the Ministry of Health, the Regional Health Authority, the Ambulance Paramedics of BC, and the First Nations Health Authority.�


Council received the Climate Action Revenue Incentive Program (CARIP) Public Reporting Climate Actions Survey for 2016.�


Council supported staff’s decision to challenge the 2016 Census results for Slocan Population data.�


Council approved in principle, the rezoning of Lots 11-13 of Block 26 from Commercial to Residential, and directed staff to prepare the OCP and Zoning Bylaw Amendments.�


Council directed staff to contact Bill Swan, Program Coordinator of the Solar Now Project, expressing the Village’s interest in the Project, specifically for the Slocan Legion Hall building.�


A letter will be sent to Lieutenant Governor, Judith Guichon, thanking her for visiting WE Graham Community School on May 5th and for speaking to the students about Canada and its government.�


The Village of Slocan Financial Plan (2017-2021) Bylaw, No. 655, 2017 was passed and adopted.�


The Village of Slocan Annual Tax Rate Bylaw No. 656, 2017 was passed and adopted. �


Council approved the proposed amendments to the Springer Creek RV Park & Campground Policy No. 2012-029.�


A report was received from Rural Dividend Community Liaisons, Rebecca Sargent and Jessica Rayner, regarding the status of the Economic Development Strategy. Reports One and Two (Stakeholder Engagement Analysis & Economic Development Structure Recommendation Report) are now available to the public. 








For more information visit � HYPERLINK "https://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourEnviroment/CommunicableDiseaseControl/Pages/Ticks.aspx" �https://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourEnviroment/CommunicableDiseaseControl/Pages/Ticks.aspx�


 Healthlinks BC file: � HYPERLINK "http://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthfiles/hfile01.stm" �http://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthfiles/hfile01.stm�


Tick Talk-BC Centre for Disease Control: � HYPERLINK "http://www.bccdc.ca/dis-cond/a-z/_l/LymeDisease/ticktalkvideos/TickTalkVideoEnglish.htm" �http://www.bccdc.ca/dis-cond/a-z/_l/LymeDisease/ticktalkvideos/TickTalkVideoEnglish.htm�








Time to Talk Ticks


As the weather warms, people will be spending more time out doors and this means an increased chance of tick bites. Ticks are small bugs that feed on the blood of humans and animals and can sometimes transmit disease. Ticks are most often found in tall grass and wooded area’s so covering up before you head outdoors and checking for ticks on yourself, your children and pets after being outdoors, are simple things that go a long way to prevent tick bites. If you find a tick on yourself, a family member, or pet, wear gloves and gently remove it. Use needle-nose tweezers to gently grasp the tick close to the skin and pull the tick straight out without squeezing. After removal, clean the area with soap and water. Try to save the tick in a sealed container with a cotton ball soaked in a bit of water and record the date of the bite. If you have concerns or need assistance removing a tick, please contact your family doctor or visit a walk-in clinic. All tick bites should be cleaned, as infection can occur whenever there is a break in the skin. Most tick bites do not result in illness; however, it is important to watch for signs of tick-transmitted illness. Signs of many tick-borne infections can be quite similar and include fever, headache, muscle pain, and rash. Anyone that experienced a bulls-eye rash or other symptoms should see a doctor as soon as possible. If you saved the tick, bring it with you to your medical appointment. Ticks that are still alive can be tested for Lyme disease. Additional precautions people can take to prevent illness from tick bites include:


Walking on cleared trails when in tall grass and wooded areas.


Covering up by wearing a hat, long sleeves, and pants.


Wearing light coloured clothing to help spot ticks easily


Tucking pant legs into socks or boots.


Applying insect repellent containing deet on uncovered skin.


Checking clothing and scalp when leaving an area where ticks may live- ask someone to help check hard to reach areas


Having a shower after returning from areas where tick may live.


Regularly checking household pets for ticks.








Please be advised that the 2017 Property Tax Invoices will be mailed out within the next month. This year, property taxes are due on:





TUESDAY, JULY 4TH by 4:00pm





Please do not forget to sign for your home owner’s grant, if eligible.
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